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February 20, 2025 
 

 
To:  The Bronx Community College Community 
 
From: Chancellor Félix V. Matos Rodríguez 
 
Subject: President Search Progress Report  
 
 
I hope your spring semester is going well. Thank you for your continued interest and support in 
the process of selecting the next president of Bronx Community College. 
 
It’s been a busy start to the year, and I acknowledge that the search process has taken longer than 
we anticipated. I write to assure you that we are finalizing the vetting process, and our goal is to 
announce a finalist at the next Board of Trustees meeting on April 14.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the dedicated members of the Bronx Community 
College Presidential Search Committee, led by Trustee Lorraine Cortés-Vázquez, as well as the 
members of the BCC who participated in this confidential process.  
 
Thank you for your patience. I wish you and Bronx Community College continued success. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Félix V. Matos Rodríguez, Ph.D. 
 


